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  Community	
  Matters
Living on the RIGHT side of the freeway!

Rio Terrace Community 
League Annual General 
Meeting (AGM)  will be 

held on:                      
September 25,  2013 

at 
7:00 PM

Be sure to "LIKE” us on                   for the most 
up-to-date info in the community!
	
  
h#ps://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Rio-­‐
Terrace-­‐Community-­‐
League/
128512133997891
	
  
And also be sure to check 
out our website at:
www.rioterrace.ca

VOLUNTEERING IN OUR 
COMMUNITY
With our annual general meeting fast approaching, 
there are many positions that will need to be filled 
by community minded individuals.  It is our hope that 
the following words might inspire members of our 
community to join in and experience the gratification 
and fulfillment of volunteering…

Civilization flourishes when people plant trees 
under which they will never sit. 
Greek Proverb

Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; 
they just have the heart. 
Elizabeth Andrew

Volunteers are not paid -- not because they are 
worthless, but because they are priceless. 
Unknown

Don't ever question the value of volunteers. 
Noah's Ark was built by volunteers; the Titanic 
was built by professionals. 
Unknown

Never doubt that a small group of committed 
people can change the world. Indeed, it is the 
only thing that ever has. 
Margaret Mead

Volunteering is not a choice, it's a responsibility. 
Unknown

A VOLUNTEER is a person who is a light to 
others, giving witness in a mixed-up age, doing 
well and willingly the tasks at hand-namely, 
being aware of another's needs and doing 
something about it. 
Unknown

The best way to find yourself, is to lose yourself 
in the service of others. 
Ghandi

You make a living by what you get.  You make a 
life by what you give.
Unknown

UPCOMING EVENTS
IN OUR COMMUNITY:

Party in the Park - Sept. 7
Big Bin Event - Sept. 21

Annual General Meeting - Sept. 25
Autumn Potluck - Oct. 5

Pie in the Park - Oct. 12
Sue Decker in Concert - Oct. 25
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Proudly serving the neighbourhoods of 
Rio Terrace, Quesnell Heights, and 

Patricia Heights.

15500 76 Avenue NW 
Edmonton, Alberta T5R 4L8

780-487-0610
www.rioterrace.ca

A member of the Edmonton Federation of 
Community Leagues 

www.efcl.org

Proud to be part of one of the best cities 
anywhere! 

www.edmonton.ca

League Membership Rates 2013-14

Single/Couple: $20 
Single-Parent Family: $20 

Family: $40 
Single Seniors: $5 

Seniors: $10

Memberships can now be 
purchased at Mac’s (9am-5pm)

Newsletter Advertising Rates 2012
Business Card: $20 
Quarter Page: $35 

Half Page: $60 
Full Page: $120 

Back Page: $135

Classified ads also available. Contact one of 
our co-editors for more information or to 

book your ad.

Next Issue: November 2013
Submission Deadline: 

TBA

Tony Andrzejewski	

 780-487-3964
Tim Wong      timothy.wong@hotmail.ca
Diane Harrington	

 780-453-1091
Auriana Burns	

 	

 780-444-6684
YOUR NAME HERE
D-L Duffy Power     dlpower@shaw.ca  	


Carlene Nohas carasen@telusplanet.net   
Yves Forté  
rio.terrace.newsletter.ad@shaw.ca
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rbellrose@shaw.ca 
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boileau4@shaw.ca

Samantha Gullekson	
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sll4@ualberta.ca
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awiles@shaw.ca
Jessica McLean	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
jaji@live.ca
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   COMMUNITY LEAGUE MATTERS

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
September 25, 2013 at 7:00PM in the Community Hall, 
15504 76th avenue

The Rio Terrace, Patricia Heights and Quesnell Heights 
Board is seeking members of the community to step 
up, join the group and volunteer their time once a 
month for meetings, and to take on other duties as 
needed.

This year, the AGM elections are for the following 
executive board positions, for two year terms.

• President
• Secretary
• Soccer Coordinator
• Newsletter Director
• Social Director
• Membership Director – (one year term)

Our bylaws, as posted at http://www.rioterrace.ca/
our_community/bylaw, identify the responsibilities of 
these positions as follows:

The President will:
• preside at all meetings;
• be an ex-officio member of all committees, 

except a Nominating Committee;
• be charged with the general supervision of al 

the activities of the League;
• nominate a Director who is willing to serve 

and stand in for or replace the President; as 
circumstances require;

• is a member of the Executive Committee;
• is a signing authority, and
• act as the official spokesperson of the league 

or appoint a designate.

The Secretary will:
• attend all meetings of the League, the Board, 

and the Executive Committee and keep 
accurate minutes of the same;

• be responsible for the minute and meeting 
notice distribution;

• have charge of minute book and other records;
• have charge of all correspondence of the 

League under the direction of the President 
and the Board;

• act as a signing authority;
• be a member of the Executive Committee; and
• have charge of the seal of the society.

In the absence of the Secretary, such officer as may be 
appointed by the Board will discharge these duties.

NEW ROOFS ON THE 
COMMUNITY LEAGUE HALL

You may have noticed some repairs and 
maintenance happening at the community hall this 
past year.  Work was started on the tar and gravel 
roof last August and new shingles were installed on 
the roof of the Preschool in February.  Thanks to 
our maintenance volunteer, Lance, for overseeing 
these much needed repairs! 

The community would also like to thank two 
funding sources for this project.  The cost of the 
two roof replacements was $71,500.  We were 
fortunate to receive funding from the following 
grant programs:

  1. CIIF- This funding is from a federal program 
called    the Community Infrastructure 
Improvement Fund (CIIF) and is offered through 
Western Economic Diversification Canada.  
$28,770 was awarded.

2.  CLIP- This funding is from the City of 
Edmonton’s Community League Infrastructure 
Program (CLIP).  $35,735 was awarded.

Repairs and updates to the exterior of the building 
are continuing this summer.  Please consider 
purchasing a 2014 Community Membership in 
September. Membership fees collected throughout 
the year support our programs and the 
maintenance of our building, playgrounds and parks. 
Memberships can be purchased at the Mac’s store 
and also directly from our membership director 
listed on our website at www.rioterrace.ca 
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 COMMUNITY LEAGUE MATTERS
The Soccer Coordinator will:

• be responsible for all matters pertaining to 
sports, including the registration and 
organization of soccer, etc.;

• recruit representatives or act as the 
representative to the sports governing 
bodies;

• prepare an annual budget for the sports 
programs and submit it to the Treasurer;

• review and prepare policy and procedures 
with respect to sports programs; and

• report monthly to the Board of Directors

The Newsletter Director will:
• be responsible for the publication of the 

newsletter and participate articles for the 
newsletter;

• oversee the delivery of the newsletter;
• be responsible for the maintenance of the 

League website;
• arrange for publicity for league events;
• prepare an annual budget for publicity and 

submit it to the Treasurer;
• review and prepare policy and procedures 

with respect to publicity; and
• report monthly to the Board of Directors

The Social Director will:
• be responsible for all matters pertaining to 

social activities of the League, including 
dances, social nights, etc.;

• prepare an annual budget for social activities 
and submit it to the Treasurer;

• review and prepare policy and procedures 
with respect to social activities; and

• report monthly to the Board of Directors

The Membership Director will:
• be responsible for the organization, timing 

and completion of the annual Membership 
campaign;

• keep a record of and maintain the 
membership lists and other records 
pertaining to membership;

• ensure compliance with the EFCL Code of 
Ethics with respect to selling memberships;

• prepare an annual budget for membership 
and submit it to the Treasurer;

• review and prepare policy and procedures 
with respect to membership; and

• report monthly to the Board of Directors.

Be part of the executive. Please note that it is also 
possible to split the duties of one position and work 
as a team.

We hope to see you at the AGM, to help choose 
those that will work to keep our community vibrant, 

 Fun And Frolic 
 With Ladies Sports Nite 

 Basketball for women 18 to 108 
 Thursday evenings - 
 6:45pm to 8:00pm 

Lynnwood Elementary 
School 

(15451 - 84 Ave) 
 

$50 for year covers gym rental costs.  
Non-competitive (we don’t keep score) 

and lots of fun.  

Bring non-scuff runners.  
Call Jay (780-484-2482) for further 

information.  We’d be pleased to see you!  

Try it once or twice, free, to see 
if you like it.
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It’s that time again! Time for some photos of the bounty 
being grown right here in our very own corner of the 
planet.

For those of you interested in joining a great group of 
green thumbs, please send an email to 
rioterracegardens@gmail.com to put your name on the 
list. Please include your name, telephone number and 
whether you would like a full bed or a half–bed.

Full beds measure 4’ x 12’.  Bed fees are $40 for a full; 
$20 for a half.  Half of the garden bed fees are returned 
once beds are cleaned and prepped after the growing 
season, with remaining fees to go toward maintaining 
common areas. There is also an annual membership fee 
of $1. We are located at 15108 76 Avenue, just behind 
Rio Terrace Moravian Church.

Please email us by Thanksgiving 2013 so that we can plan 
our garden bed building bees, as well as apply to the City 
of Edmonton for permission to expand into the small 
green space just west of the gardens.

                     COMMUNITY GARDEN MATTERS
Rio Gardens! 
Community Garden

Rio Gardens! Events:
Our planned composting Q&A in June was cancelled 
due to the big storm that same day. Sadly, our 
presenter had some flooding to deal with in his home. 
We hope to reschedule soon.

	

	

          
	

	

          

	

 	

     
                       

	

        
	

         

        the garden beds as one faces Northwest

the gardens with the Church in the background

our current composting system

a beautiful bounty of yellow squash         the garden beds as one faces Northeast
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GREEN MATTERS
Rio Gardens! continued from page 6

Autumn Potluck 
Saturday, October 5th, 2013 at Rio Terrace Moravian 
Church, starting at 4:30 PM. This is your chance to 
meet and mingle with current garden members!

Please email rioterracegardens@gmail.com for more 
details.

nasturtiums

GREEN CORNER by Sandra Gangel
Anyone who has a yard knows it as a 
fact of life: weeds don’t give a damn 
about where my yard ends and yours 
begins. Weeds do not recognize 
invisible boundaries created by 
words or by fencing and good 
intentions. LIke any plant, be it 
flower or tree, weeds will grow wherever 
they can. That’s nature at its best and its worst.

The very same holds true for food crops. No big 
surprise there, right? Well, recently this sort of 
uncontrollable expansion has become a very hot 
button issue, in the forum of GMOs, or genetically 
modified organisms.

The European Commission is recognized worldwide 
as having the most stringent regulations regarding 
GMOs in their food supplies. Here is how they define 
GMOs:

	

 Genetically modified organisms (GMOs) are 
	

 organisms, such as plants and animals, whose 
	

 genetic characteristics are being modified 
	

 artificially in order to give them a new 
	

 property. Food and feed which contain or 
	

 consist of such GMOs, or are produced from 
	

 GMOs, are called genetically modified (GM) 
	

 food or feed.

(source: http://ec.europa.eu/food/food/biotechnology/
gmo_en.htm)   (italics by me)

So, in short, any plants that have had their genes 
manipulated, or had genes from elsewhere injected 
into them, are considered GMOs.

And, for the record, the millenia–old art of 
crossbreeding plants to bear out desirable 
characteristics is NOT considered genetic 
modification under this definition. So, for any fans of 
the late, great Gregor Mendel, the 19th–century 
Czech monk whose study of hereditary traits in pea 
plants gave rise to the modern science of genetics, rest 
easy. He’s still worthy of worship.

But—what does all this have to do with the price of 
potatoes?

As you’ve undoubtedly guessed, quite a lot.

Those who advocate in favour of GM foods say it
allows farms to produce more with less. Plants grown 
from GM seeds are specifically bred to withstand 

continued on page 7



Rio Terrace •  Patricia Heights  •  Quesnell Heights Community News •   August 2013	

                                                   7

traditional blights like drought or pests or even viruses. Therefore, loss of yield to such hazards is reduced and 
the crop is bigger. Some also advocate GM foods in order to boost nutritional value at lower cost. An example 
of this is something called “Golden Rice,” rice that’s been genetically engineered to include beta–carotene, an A 
vitamin responsible for that beautiful orange colour in vegetables such as carrots and sweet potatoes. This GM 
rice gets its name from, you guessed it, its bright yellow colour. (Clearly, their marketers are on the ball: who’d 
want to eat something called “Yellow Rice?”)

All right. So that all sounds pretty good, in terms of increasing food production for our ever growing global 
population. And, it might be—if you can guarantee safety for human consumption and sustainable farming 
practices.

But right now, at this moment, no one can make that guarantee.

One of the biggest concerns with GMOs for human consumption is the possibility of allergens. Scientists are 
introducing genes into vegetables and fruit that don’t naturally occur in those foods. So, it’s conceivable that a 
person with a peanut allergy could find himself having an allergic reaction to something other than peanuts, but 
which has had the same allergenic protein injected into it. Since he isn’t expecting it, he may not be properly 
prepared when the reaction starts. This very possibility is why there’s a big push for full disclosure of GMOs in 
food products. Labelling is the only way for us to know if we should be wary of unexpected allergens in a given 
food.

Another issue is related to what I mentioned at the start of this Corner: plants don’t care where one farm ends 
and another starts. The winds don’t care, either. Take, for example, the “StarLink Corn incident” in 2000, when 
corn products such as tortilla chips and taco shells were found to have small amounts of genetically–modified 
StarLink corn in them. StarLink seed was not approved for human consumption due to its allergenic potential. It 
was approved strictly for feed only. No one was hurt severely from eating the contaminated products and 
StarLink corn seed was taken off the market in 2001. However, this example highlights the impossibility of 
separating the GMOs from the non–GMOs. Those tortilla chips and taco shells weren’t tested until people 
started getting sick.

GREEN CORNER continued from page 6

	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 SUMMER FUN MATTERS

continued on page 17

BIKE PARADE - better than ever!
June 30 was an amazing day and our Community Family 
Bike Parade was the best ever!   Loads of participants, 
lots of smiles, yummy snacks and no mosquitos to speak 
of!  Huge thank you goes out to our Community League 
for sponsoring the event, Captain Canada (Steve 
Risselada) and Captain Carmengia (Ian Glassford) for 
safely leading our enthusiastic bikers down the parade 
route, and Felicia Dean and Jen Osmond (Remax 
Accord), and Hawkstone Save On Food for providing 
the tasty essentials!
 A heartfelt thanks to Dana 
Ferguson, Jen Osmond, Taras 
Nohas, Ally Boileau, Dawna-
Lynne Duffy-Power and 
Carlene Nohas, all of whom 
pitched in wherever needed, 
enabling the event to run 
super smooth! 
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The greatest compliment that was ever paid me was when one asked 
me what I thought and attended to my answer. 	

 Henry David Thoreau
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Rio Terrace Soccer News 

2013 Outdoor Season a great success 

Despite the rather late start to the season and the 
seemingly never ending cycle of cool, wet and windy 
weather, this was a great Outdoor Soccer season for the 
Rio Terrace Soccer Program.  Rio Terrace fielded 15 teams 
and over 200 players for the 2013 Outdoor soccer season 
at the community U-8 through U-18 age groups – a level 
of activity that exceeded recent historical levels.  With 4 
U8 teams and 5 U10 teams, the Rio Terrace soccer 
program should continue to be busy for the next few 
years!  Rio Terrace teams continued to enjoyed great 
growth and experience success during the Outdoor 
season. 

The U-16 Girls team – with long time head coach Mark 
Mertens – had their very successful season capped off by 
winning the Gold medal in Calgary at the season ending at 
Group A Inter-City Championships. 

The U-16 Boys – with long time head coach Sean 
Armstrong and manager Leslie Armstrong - had their very 
successful season capped off by earning a Bronze medal at 
the Tier 4 Provincial Championships.  This team also won 
Gold at the City Championships and preceded that with 
winning Gold at the Slush Cup tournament.   

The other Rio Terrace teams also had fine seasons with 
lots of great soccer and many victories – whether on the 
game sheet or not – along the way.  Most of the Rio 
Terrace teams participated in the June Slurpee Cup 
tournament with great success and lots of fun. 

The U6 Fun Soccer Program was also bursting at the 
seams this year with 6 teams and over 60 players.  This in-
house program kept the Rio Terrace soccer fields busy and 
kept the parents, grandparents and others very 
entertained throughout the season.  The season ended 
with the traditional bouncy house and team themed 
dinosaur Dairy Queen ice cream cakes and other treats.    

We are very fortunate in Rio Terrace that we have so 
many dedicated soccer coaches and team managers who 
give their time, effort and expertise to make soccer a fun 
and rewarding experience for our youth.  The whole 

community thanks you for all that you do with these 
young soccer players. 

2013-2014 Indoor Soccer Registration  

The registration sessions for the 2013-2014 Indoor 
Soccer season take place at the West Edmonton Soccer 
Centre (17415 – 106A Ave) on Sept 10 (Tuesday) & 12 
(Thursday) from 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM. 

Players born in 1996 through 2006 are eligible to play 
youth soccer in the age groups U8 through U18.  Younger 
players can also register at these sessions for the U4 – U6 
programs that are ran by the Edmonton West Soccer 
Zone.  The Indoor season will start in October and carries 
on through to the end of February.  Teams play once a 
week with U8-U12 games on Saturdays and U14-U18 
games on Sundays. Generally there is one practice a week. 

For more information on Indoor registration please visit 
the Rio Terrace Soccer website - www.rioterracesoccer.ca    
Fees, age groupings, etc will be available on the website. 

If you are able to volunteer to help with registration – 8 
volunteers per session would be a great help, please 
contact Perry Wynn at director@rioterracesoccer.ca    

     

Soccer Volunteer Opportunities Available  

Community Soccer Coordinator (my position) 

I am looking to train / mentor / groom someone to take 
over my position.  A great way to meet / know all of the 
soccer players and parents in our community. 

 U6 Fun Soccer Co-ordinator – Outdoor only 

Responsible for organizing the set-up of the U6 Fun Soccer 
(4-6 year olds) Program for Rio Terrace.   

If interested in learning more about either position please 
contact Perry Wynn at director@rioterracesoccer.ca or 
see me at the Indoor registration sessions 

	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 SOCCER MATTERS
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I never thought much of the courage of a lion tamer.  Inside the 
cage he is at least safe from people. George Bernard Shaw
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          SUCCESSFUL FUNDRAISER/GARAGE SALE FOR 
	

 	

 	

 NEPALI CHILDREN’S EDUCATION PROJECT (N.C.E.P.)
	

 	

 	

 On May 30, 31 and June 1, 2013 an Edmonton/Quesnell Heights Fundraiser/Garage 
	

 	

 	

 Sale was held at my homeFunds were raised for N.C.E.P. (Nepali Children’s Education 
	

 	

 	

 Program).  THANKS to the phenomenal support of our friends, families and 
	

 	

 	

 NEIGHBOURS we were able to raise $5,000 from the sale of goodies at the Garage 
Sale and individual donations to N.C.E.P. Our NEIGHBOR’S in Quesnell Heights support surpassed all 
expectations.  They just kept dropping off high quality articles that we had no difficulty selling!  Others helped 
out at the Garage Sale and some lent us tables etc.

On behalf of all the organizers of the Fundraiser, I would like to send a huge THANK YOU to all the people 
supported N.C.E.P. by either donating goods for the Garage Sale and those who purchased the articlesYou all 
know who you are!  The wonderful sign on the Community League Building helped immensely to get the word 
out! Also, thank you to those who made direct donations to N.C.E.P.

If you would like to find out more about N.C.E.P. and the children who are being assisted, please go on 
www.nceponline.org

Sincerely,  Susan Draper

HOW	
  TO	
  SAVE	
  PEREGRINE	
  FALCON
Glenn	
  Kadlkak	
  was	
  hunting	
  this	
  spring	
  on	
  the	
  sea	
  ice	
  off	
  Falstaff	
  Island	
  in	
  
Hudson	
  Bay	
  when	
  he	
  came	
  across	
  an	
  injured	
  Peregrine	
  Falcon.	
  It	
  had	
  a	
  
broken	
  wing.	
  He	
  knew	
  it	
  faced	
  certain	
  death	
  if	
  left	
  on	
  the	
  ice.	
  Glenn	
  took	
  the	
  
injured	
  bird	
  to	
  Johanne	
  Coutu-­‐autut,	
  the	
  Conservation	
  Officer	
  in	
  Rankin	
  Inlet,	
  
where	
  the	
  falcon	
  was	
  fed,	
  given	
  export	
  papers,	
  and	
  a	
  free	
  flight	
  out	
  of	
  Nunavut	
  
to	
  Edmonton	
  by	
  Canadian	
  North	
  airlines.
The	
  falcon,	
  (aka	
  Falstaff)	
  was	
  taken	
  to	
  see	
  Kim	
  Blomme,	
  Registered	
  Animal	
  
Health	
  Technologist	
  at	
  the	
  Edmonton	
  Wildlife	
  Rehabilitation	
  Centre.	
  X-­‐rays	
  
revealed	
  the	
  bones	
  in	
  the	
  broken	
  left	
  wing	
  could	
  be	
  set.	
  Kim	
  splinted	
  and	
  
bandaged	
  the	
  wing	
  and	
  let	
  him	
  rest.
At	
  Wild	
  Birds	
  Unlimited	
  our	
  customers	
  met	
  Falstaff	
  on	
  Jun	
  15	
  as	
  part	
  of	
  a	
  
Father’s	
  Day	
  “Peregrine	
  Falcon	
  in	
  Store”	
  event.	
  He	
  was	
  brought	
  by	
  Dr.	
  Gord	
  
Court	
  of	
  Alberta	
  Sustainable	
  Resource	
  Development	
  who	
  is	
  an	
  expert	
  in	
  
Peregrine	
  protection	
  and	
  who	
  had	
  care	
  of	
  the	
  bird	
  while	
  in	
  Edmonton.	
  He	
  explained	
  that	
  peregrines	
  are	
  a	
  
“Species	
  at	
  Risk”	
  with	
  only	
  60	
  breeding	
  pairs	
  in	
  Alberta.	
  Kim	
  Blomme	
  came	
  to	
  the	
  store	
  and	
  applied	
  a	
  fresh	
  
dressing	
  to	
  the	
  wing	
  that	
  day.
According	
  to	
  Gord,	
  “When	
  all	
  bandaging	
  was	
  Zinally	
  removed,	
  I	
  placed	
  him	
  on	
  a	
  perch	
  in	
  front	
  of	
  a	
  bath	
  pan	
  in	
  
my	
  yard.	
  He	
  immediately	
  jumped	
  in	
  and	
  had	
  the	
  bath	
  of	
  his	
  life.”	
  After	
  further	
  work	
  on	
  the	
  wing	
  Falstaff	
  
recovered	
  to	
  the	
  point	
  where	
  he	
  was	
  Zlying	
  up	
  to	
  the	
  end	
  of	
  an	
  8	
  ft	
  weathering	
  leash	
  all	
  day	
  long.	
  “When	
  he	
  
began	
  breaking	
  feathers,”	
  Gord	
  says,	
  “we	
  knew	
  it	
  was	
  time	
  to	
  go.”
Gord	
  and	
  Alastair	
  Franke,	
  another	
  peregrine	
  researcher,	
  took	
  him	
  out	
  to	
  Beaverhill	
  Lake	
  to	
  see	
  if	
  he	
  was	
  ready	
  
to	
  go.	
  	
  Alastair	
  placed	
  him	
  on	
  a	
  hay	
  bale,	
  let	
  him	
  loose,	
  and	
  off	
  he	
  Zlew.	
  He	
  immediately	
  headed	
  into	
  a	
  strong	
  
west	
  wind.	
  A	
  minute	
  later	
  he	
  was	
  pounding	
  into	
  the	
  wind	
  several	
  hundred	
  feet	
  high.	
  Gord	
  got	
  a	
  photo	
  of	
  
Falstaff,	
  “just	
  before	
  we	
  lost	
  sight	
  of	
  him	
  -­‐	
  what	
  a	
  great	
  feeling!	
  The	
  result	
  was	
  spectacular	
  and	
  one	
  of	
  the	
  
highlights	
  of	
  any	
  rehab	
  situation	
  I	
  have	
  ever	
  been	
  involved	
  with.”	
  
Before	
  he	
  took	
  Zlight,	
  Falstaff	
  was	
  banded	
  on	
  both	
  legs,	
  one	
  red	
  and	
  the	
  other	
  a	
  standard	
  US	
  Fish	
  and	
  Wildlife	
  
band.	
  As	
  Alastair	
  said,	
  “We	
  will	
  be	
  looking	
  very	
  hard	
  next	
  spring	
  in	
  the	
  hope	
  that	
  he	
  returns	
  to	
  the	
  Rankin	
  Inlet	
  
study	
  area	
  to	
  breed.”	
  We	
  all	
  wish	
  you	
  the	
  best	
  Falstaff!
For	
  a	
  fuller	
  version	
  of	
  this	
  story	
  with	
  photos,	
  visit	
  Wild	
  Birds	
  Unlimited	
  at	
  www.wbu.com/edmonton.	
  
Wild	
  Birds	
  Unlimited	
  is	
  located	
  at	
  12204	
  –	
  107	
  Ave	
  NW	
  Edmonton.	
  (587)	
  521-­‐2473.

It is the mark of an educated mind to be able to entertain the thought without 
	

 	

 	

                  	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 	

 accepting it. Aristotle	
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For a market evaluation of your home, to discuss your 
specific home-buying needs, or for general real estate 

advice… 

2852 Calgary Trail NW Edmonton, AB T6J 6V7 
 

 feliciadean.com   jenosmond@remax.net 

Felicia Dean 
780.289.6670 

Jen Osmond 
780.289.6671 

People often say that motivation does not last.  Neither does bathing - that is 
why we recommend it daily.	

 Zig Ziglar	
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 COMMUNITY MATTERS
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Better to remain silent and be thought a fool then to speak out and remove all 
doubt. Abraham Lincoln  
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 You leave old habits behind by starting out with the thought, 

 
“I release the need for this in my life”. Wayne Dyer
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Thought is the wind, knowledge the sail, and humankind the vessel. 
Augustus Hare  
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Okay, I’m at close to 800 words now and there’re still so many issues related to GMOs to discuss. Clearly, I’m 
not going to get to everything. But I suggest you do some research for yourself. I see basically three sides to 
this important and growing debate: advocates, critics, and moderates. I classify myself in the last group. I’m 
definitely against GMOs and simultaneously, I realize that we’re already eating them. 

Even in organic foods. Oh yes. You read me right. According to a piece in The Western Producer (online), the 
organic programs manager for Nature’s Path, a major North American organic foods label, indicated that 
“organic food made from corn, soybeans, canola and sugar definitely contain GMOs.” Dag Falck spoke at the 
Guelph Organic Conference in February 2013 and cited unavoidable cross–pollination in the fields for what he 
calls “no such thing as zero percent of anything.” (source: http://www.producer.com/2013/02/time-to-fess-up-
organics-have-gmos)

Whether you consider “Frankenfruit” a laughable term or not, it’s a good idea to educate yourself and your 
family about the state of global agriculture and issues such as food safety. My suggestion? Start with “Twenty 
Questions on Genetically Modified Foods” on the WHO (World Health Organization) site: http://
www.who.int/foodsafety/publications/biotech/20questions/en.

From there, you might want to check out this excellent article from the US National Public Radio, or NPR, 
website: http://n.pr/13EZeqF. (It was a sooper long link! So I truncated it.) For those unfamiliar, NPR was 
originally the radio version of PBS television. NPR has expanded into various digital media I consider them a 
reliable source for US news. 

All right, as usual, if you have any questions or comments please send them to rpqgreencorner@gmail.com.

GREEN CORNER continued from page 7

People demand freedom of speech as a compensation for the freedom of 
thought which they seldom use. Soren Kiekegaard  
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Membership In YOUR Community!
Your community league welcomes all residents in Quesnell Heights, Patricia Heights and Rio Terrace to become a 
member by purchasing a community membership! 

A yearly membership provides many benefits to you:
• discounts for renting the community hall for your next family event
• free use of the community tennis courts
• free use of the community skating rinks
• free community events like the recent "Big Bin- Dump Your Junk"
• discounts at City of Edmonton recreation centers 
• free community swim at the Jasper Place Pool on Sundays from 4-6 pm (September-June) 
      Back once again!  Just show your membership card at the pool.
 

A yearly membership provides many benefits to the community:
• membership fees help to pay for many community expenses:

o programs like the summer playground Green Shack, Family Fun Parade, Frosty Frolics Event and 
Pub Night at Uncle Glen's

o newsletters and flyers to keep you informed of community events and concerns like proposed 
land rezoning or installation of cell phone towers 

o maintenance of the community hall, the tennis courts and neighbourhood playgrounds
o rink attendant for our community rink 
o monthly utilities of $1000

Membership Rates:      Family - $40, Single Parent Family - $20, Single/Couple - $20,
          Senior Couple - $10, Senior Single - $5

Community Memberships are valid from September 1st to August 31st each year.
Memberships are sold at the Mac's store during weekday business hours.

BIG	
  BIN	
  EVENT	
  DETAILS...
Saturday	
  	
  September	
  21st,	
  9	
  a.m.	
  -­‐	
  4	
  p.m.

The	
  following	
  items	
  will	
  NOT	
  be	
  accepted	
  and	
  must	
  be	
  taken	
  to	
  the	
  Eco	
  StaOon:

Corrosive/ poisonous cleaners
bleach, drain, toilet and oven cleaners, paint/stain (empty or full cans, including aerosols),thinners, turpentine, 
varnishes, paint remover

Appliances and scrap metal
Televisions, computers and other electronic items or anything with a battery contain hazardous materials like 
lead, mercury and cadmium. They pose a threat to the environment if buried in a landfill. Fridges, freezers have 
refrigerants that need to stay out of landfill.

Lawn & garden
herbicide, pesticide, fertilizer

Automotive

motor oil, filters and containers, antifreeze, gas, diesel, and containers, all automotive fluids, tires, car batteries

Other
Partially full aerosol cans (recycle empty ones), batteries (any kind), caulking, cement powder, fire extinguishers, 
propane bottles or tanks, syringes (packaged in a plastic bottle), photo chemicals, glues

COMMUNITY MEMBERSHIP MATTERS
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I don’t believe you have to be better than everybody else.  I believe 
you have to be better than you ever thought you could be.  Ken Venturi 
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COMMUNITY CHURCH MATTERS


